
 
 
NEWSLETTER TEN, TERM TWO.                            Wednesday, 3rd July 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KIA ORA, TALOFA LAVA, AND WELCOME.  
 
End of Term – as the end of Term 2 approaches we would like to thank everyone who has 
supported our school and the children in their learning this term.  Having extra home and 
family support for the children is essential for them to achieve to the best of their ability 
and being successful.  Our Successful Learner Triangle highlights the importance of 
everyone working together.  This can be viewed at this link or on the school 
website https://koraunui.school.nz/learning-in-action/successful-learner-triangle/   
 
HUTTFEST 2019 
Huttfest is well under way and it was fantastic to see our Pasifika Group 
kick off this year’s celebration with a polished and joy filled performance 
that made us all very proud.  We now look forward to seeing 
our Kapahaka Group perform tomorrow night to close the primary and 
intermediate part of Huttfest.  We know they will also put on a great 
performance that will make us proud.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contacts: 
 
 Phone: 939 9707   txt: 027 3710 947    fax: 939 9708   Teeth: 0800TALKTEETH  KCC Cellphone: 027 241 3028 
  
PRINCIPAL: Dave Lamont  principal@koraunui.school.nz        
 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES: Chairperson:  BoT.Chair@koraunui.school.nz  

 



STAFFING NEWS 
Next term we welcome Mrs C back to school following her 2 terms on study leave.  Mrs C 
will be taking up the teaching role in Room 12.  We look forward to having her share her 
new learning with us all and leaping back into teaching at our kura. 
We would like to thank Mrs K for the fantastic work she ahs done in Room 12 for the first 
half of the year.  We are lucky to have her share her skills and enthusiasm with us this year.  
Mrs K will be joining our Junior team for the second half of the year and will be teaching in 
Room 1 as our new entrant numbers have grown to the point where we need to start a new 
classroom. 
  
BEFORE SCHOOL DROP OFF AND AFTER SCHOOL PICK UP 
🚗 🚙 We have observed a lot of dangerous behaviours on the road 
outside school again lately.  
Please use the road crossing when crossing the road rather than dodging 
traffic. Remember you are role models for the Tamariki.  
Also can people driving cars use the roundabout at the top of Kairimu 
Street. Doing U turns and backing in and out of driveways is dangerous before and after 
school.  
Please take an extra minute in your day to make sensible choices and keep all pedestrians 
῁῁safe. 
 It is up to all of us to keep our children safe. 
 

ROAD CROSSING PARENTS AND PATROLLERS 
We would like to say a huge thank you to our parent and whanau who help out on the Stokes 
Valley pedestrian crossing each morning to keep our children safe as they walk, bike and 
scooter to school.  Thank you also to our Year 6 road patrollers who complete their patrol 
duties so sensibly every day. 
 
STUDENT LATENESS AND ABSENCES 
We have been experiencing a number of students arrived late or not at all recently with no 
notification of the reason they were absent. This can take the office 90 minutes each day to follow 
up trying to find out why your child is late or not at school. This could be avoided by the courtesy 
of a phone call, txt or email on our website. Please help your child/ren get to school before the 
8.30am bell.  If they are not coming to school please take responsibility for contacting the school 
office. 
 
CHILDREN’S CLOTHING  
We have a lot of lost property gathering around the school again, 
mostly un-named. All lost property left at school at the end of this 
term will be donated to charity. 
 

 
50 cent STALLS  

THERE WILL BE NO 50 CENT STALLS THIS WEEK.  WE WILL BEGIN 
WITH THESE AGAIN NEXT TERM 
 
 

 
 
 
 



ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS - Fundraising 
Entertainment Books - Books can be bought at the office or via the web 
page. Digital memberships via the webpage only at  
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/1050q02 
Fundraising is going towards the new playground! 
 
ENROLMENTS   
Do you have or know of any 5-year old children who are starting school this year?  New 
student enrolment forms are available at the office or on our website under “About us”.  If 
you require further information, please contact the office on 939 9707 or message us on our 
school website or Facebook page.  
 

AVALON INTERMEDIATE  
Prospectus and enrolments forms are available at our school office. 
 
Dave Lamont, Principal 
 

Week Ten  
 Monday 1 July: POLYFEST WEEK 
 Wednesday 3 July: Board of Trustees Meeting 
 Friday 5 July: End of Term 2 

 
Term Three 
Week One 

 Monday 22 July: Start of Term  
Week Two 

 Wednesday 31 July: Board/Staff/Community Vision meeting 6.00-7.30pm 
 Friday 2 August: Senior school swimming sports 9.00-12.00pm 
 Friday 2 August: Assembly Room 15 & 7 hosting. 

Week Three 
 Thursday 8 August: Room 12 & 13 trip to Te Papa 

Week Four 
 Tuesday 13 August: Year 3 & 4 Sports Festival at Walter Nash  
 Thursday 15 August: Year 5 & 6 Sports Festival at Walter Nash  
 Friday 16 August: Assembly Room 11 & 5 hosting. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tui Glen School Open Day and Evening-Tuesday 30th July 2019 
 
Tui Glen School invites all 
prospective Year 7 and 8 students 
and their families to our Open Day 
and evening on Tuesday 30th July. 
 
9am-12pm Open Day at School – 
all Year 6 students are welcome to 
spend the morning at school 
visiting our classrooms and taking 
part in our programmes.  
 
6-7pm Open Evening-families are invited to spend time at school hearing about the opportunities 
and programmes available for Year 7 and 8 students in 2020. 
 



 


